



PAMAGIC: Agenda 02.02.2018

Attendees:

Tom Edinger, Mike Bialousz, Glenn Mohler, Eric Jespersen, Christine Iksic, Mark Maguire, Wade Gobrecht, Matt Mercurio, Dave Gilbert, Patrick Mckinney, Tom Denton, Rob Schwarz

• Agenda Items

- Existing Business
 - Lidar Promotion event takeaways – *approx. 70 people at LIDAR event. Hoping to get more agencies involved.*
 - Natural Resource Applications Seminar takeaways - *Approx. 25 people plus 20 remote connections. Focused on high density Lidar applications. Can identify down to individual trees.*
 - Hydrography Workshops takeaways – *Approx. 30 people in each workshop. Good to have a western workshop. No state agencies were represented out west. USGS had good representation in Harrisburg. Workshop format - How we got here and what are key factors for next steps. Post materials on the PaMAGIC website.*
 - GeoDev Summit – March 5th at Harrisburg University – Free event
 - *~70 People registered*
 - *3 concurrent session tracks (beginner, intermediate, advanced)*
 - *Majority of sessions are related to web GIS (Esri JS API, Leaflet, Web AppBuilder)*
 - *If Dave is on call, thank him for GeoDecision's financial sponsorship and for providing presenters*
 - PSLS conference takeaways
 - *At the PSLS conference last week, Mark was involved in a few discussions on the new coordinate system issue for PA, targeted for 2022. Sounds like there is interest for a committee to explore this and provide recommendations. If we align with the surveyors on this one, it may help us collaborate better on the HB1106 issue. Mark will be following up with Brian Naberenzy.*
 - *Might be good to have a town hall meeting to bring in surveyors to talk about challenges over moving toward a new system. Possibly have something like this the Monday before the PA GIS conference.*
 - GeoBoard Activities
 - *No meetings held since last call. Agenda has been sent out for Feb. 26th meeting. Did not show anything discuss at the joint taskforce meeting. Still process in place to discuss and votes on topics that come up in previous meetings.*
 - *Dave would like a clear indication of how the board would like him to vote.*
 - *Could use GeoBoard SharePoint tool to discuss and vote on topics.*
 - *PaMAGIC website has simplistic polling capabilities. Have used surveymonkey for board elections.*

- *Geoboard committee on HB 1106 – Geoboard’s recommendations. Document being finalized next week*
- **Conference call schedule – 2018**
- **Website**
 - *With how busy I am at work, my management of the website has been limited to checking and running updates, adding users, checking contact form e-mail account, and updating homepage banner*
 - *There's still a lot we want to do, but with things the way they are, we are forced to wait*
- **Membership Maps**
 - *I received a membership database extract from Tom D*
 - *I'll be working on updating membership maps and membership map this month*
- **New Business**
 - **Meeting Minutes**
 - NG911 workshop. Great attendance. 63 counties submitted data for gap analysis. Put call for help out on our website, social media feeds.
 - ArcGIS online competition – send flyer out to members.

Next Meeting 2/16/2018